

## Patterson Elementary

5302 Allendale Rd., Houston, TX. 77017 Office: (713) 943-5750 Fax: (713) 943-5755 Luis Saenz, Principal



Chandra Reed, Assistant Principal Evelyn Quinones, Teacher Specialist Cameron Nicklaus, Teacher Specialist Karlie Signor, Magnet Coordinator

Roxanne Martinez-Jones, Counselor

## SDMC Minutes Monday, February 28, 2022

- 1. Celebrations
- 2. Campus Safety all teachers must be vigilant in releasing students to the correct person. Please remind team members that we are all responsible for ensuring that all students go home with the correct adult. Please check the white cards, call the office, call for support and double check if someone you have not seen before is picking up the student. We must ensure all students go home with the correct adult on the white card.
- 3. Covid update today is last day the masks will be required. We will follow the direction of the district starting tomorrow, March 1. If students are not feeling well, they should be encouraged to wear a mask, but wearing masks are no longer required. Covid levels are decreasing day by day so the mask mandate is being released; however, the mask mandate may be reinstated at any time. In person field trips may resume, and in person activities may resume. Team leaders are encouraged to schedule grade level field trips ASAP. We will continue to offer Covid testing weekly and will isolate students that show symptoms. We will still follow the AXIOM check in every day.
- 4. Curriculum
- 5. ADA continues to be about 91%. Our goal is 98%. Please address attendance concerns with grade level administration so home visits can be scheduled. Please notify front office right away in the morning so the ladies can contact parents to bring students to school
- 6. DLA/STAAR Release data Principal Saenz shared data from the latest STAAR Release STAAR/DLA. Growth areas were addressed, celebrations were highlighted. Everyone is reminded to double check student lists to ensure all students are receiving the designated supports that they should have. Our next district testing will be Mock STAAR the week of April 4.
- 7. Ms. Signor is the new IB Coordinator and will be leading the PYP moving forward.
- 8. Budget update every grade level was given an amount to spend by the end of this week. Please make sure you purchase or submit PO's to Ms. Flores or Ms. Padilla this week.
- 9. Question concerning field trips -

Meeting adjourned at 3:53 PM

